
 

 

ORANGE TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING 

2028 STATE ROUTE 487 

ORANGEVILLE, PA 17859 

Phone: (570)683-5836, email: orangetwp@pa.metrocast.net 

June 1, 2023 

Call to Order:   

The meeting of the Orange Township Supervisors was called to order at 6:30 pm by Supervisor Calvin Fox.  Attending 

were, Supervisor Gene “Dan” Fetterman, Supervisor John Long, Police Chief Daniel Patel, John and Jennifer Thackray, 

Jason Welliver, Terry Bogert, Bob Edwards 

Minutes:   Minutes from the May 4, 2023 meeting presented and approved. With correction made. 

Recognition of Guests:   

Treasurers Report: 

General Fund   105651.29 

State Fund  214562.88 

Mt. Plsnt Sewer  21657.71 

Woods Edge Sewer         981.96 

 

Bills:  Supervisor John Long made a motion to approve the paid bills.  Dan Fetterman seconded.  Motion approved.    

Police Report:  On file  

Zoning and SEO Report:  Chris Bower reported he issued all of the permits for recreational vehicles and campgrounds  

Mt. Pleasant Sewer:  Attached 

Woods Edge Sewer:  Attached 

Roadmaster:  Calvin Fox reported; tree removal on Fester and Hartman Hollow, cleaned ditches Gass and drained pipes 

and have been mowing 

Old Business: None 

New Business: 

Savage Hill Road paving:  Calvin Fox explained he called contractors to bid on paving a portion of Savage Hill Road.   Cal 

Fox obtained phone bids as follows:  Sokol Inc $21,780, RC Young $27,000.  He called HRI and they were going to send a 

bid but never did therefore the bid will be considered:  Declined.  Dan Fetterman made a motion to accept Sokol’s low 

bid of $21,780. John Long seconded.  Motion approved. 

Mount Pleasant Sewer Plant Appraiser:  Cal Fox read the bid from Carlo Batts. He explained we have been having a hard 

time finding anyone to appraise.  We have been working for months and this was the only place willing to give us a bid.    
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John Long made a motion to accept Carlo Batts bid of $7685 to appraise the treatment plant.  Dan Fetterman seconded.  

Motion approved.   

For the Good of the Township: Cal Fox mentioned we hired someone part-time but released him after a few days 

because he wasn’t working out. We interviewed another person and are currently doing background checks. Bob 

Edwards asked about the property on the lower end of Stoneybrook.  He wanted the yard cleaned and mowed.  Cal Fox 

said he would see what he could do.  Terry Bogert asked about a cleanup day regarding garbage on the roads in the 

Township. Cal Fox stated he would look into it.   

Correspondence:   

Adjournment:  With no further business left to discuss, Supervisor John Long made a motion to adjourn the meeting, 

Supervisor Dan Fetterman seconded, motion approved. The meeting was adjourned at 6:50p.m. 

Respectively Submitted, 

 

Erika Burkhart 

Orange Township Secretary/Treasurer 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Orange Township 

June 2023 

Sewer Report 

 

Woods Edge 

 

We had issues with a few return lines being plugged by leaves. When we pump out in June we will try to pump out any 

remaining leaves in the clarifier to resolve the issue. 

 

Mount Pleasant 

We will pump out station this month as well as the tank above the plant. 

 

 

Phoenix Water and Wastewater Operations 


